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1) Public Hearing for the Fiscal Year 2022/2023 Budget was held prior to Council 

Meeting.  The Council plans to adopt the Fiscal Year 2022/2023 Budget at their 

meeting on May 24, 2022.  

  

2) Received a progress report from Joyce Fluharty the Museum Curator and Center 

Administrator for The Railroad Museum/Welcome Center (507 First Street, 

Shenandoah, VA 22849).  Mrs. Fluharty states it will be six weeks to properly document 

all artifacts, and a donor reception is planned for June 11, 2022.  If anyone would like to 

donate or loan items for the Museum, please see Mrs. Fluharty at 507 First Street, 

Monday through Thursday 9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.  Closed daily for lunch from 12:00 

p.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

 

3) Authorized the purchase of ADA compliant playground surface for WigWam Village 

Playground in the amount of $1,929.00 from JK Enterprise Landscape Supply, LLC.  

Funds will be taken from the Parks & Rec Maintenance budgeted line item. 

 

4) Adopted a proclamation to recognize National Police Week 2022. National Police 

Week will be held May 15-21, 2022 to honor the service and sacrifice of those law 

enforcement officers killed in the line of duty. May 15
th

 is designated as Peace 

Officers Memorial Day and U.S. flags should be flown at half-staff to honor the fallen 

officers. Take this week to thank your local officers for their service as you see them 

and let them know that you appreciate all of their hard work to protect our community. 

For more information visit www.nleomf.org.   

 

5) Adopted a proclamation to recognize Kids to Parks Day.  The 12
th

 Annual Kids to 

Park Day will be held on May 21, 2022.  Kids to Parks Day encourages children to 

lead a more active lifestyle to combat issues of childhood obesity, diabetes, 

hypertension, and hypercholesterolemia.  For more information visit 

https://parktrust.org/kids-to-parks-day/.  On May 21
st
, the Town has a Discovery Hike 

planned from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. at Big Gem Park (736 Fourth Street, 

Shenandoah, VA 22849) for all ages. 

 

6) Received the April 2022 Vehicle Gas Logs for review. 

 

7) Received the April 2022 Shenandoah Police Department Activity Log for review. 

 

8) Received the April 2022 Shenandoah Police Department Vehicle Gas Log for review. 

 

9) Received the Town’s April 2022 website statistics for review. 

 

10) Heard there will be a Shenandoah Community Garden Workday on May 14
th

 starting 

at 9:00 a.m. at 505 Williams Avenue, Shenandoah, VA 22849 (near Valley Health).  

http://www.nleomf.org/
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Volunteers are needed to help plant vegetables in the raised beds.  Please bring 

gardening gloves and a garden trowel. The Community Garden is sponsored by Page 

Alliance for Community Action (PACA).  For more information, call Megan Gordon 

(540) 742-9386 or e-mail pageallianceforcommunityaction@gmail.com. 

 

11) Received a flyer for the Back the Blue Motorcycle Appreciation Ride. The ride will be 

conducted throughout the Shenandoah Valley to show support for local police officers 

on May 14
th

.  Registration begins at 9:45 a.m. at Blue Ridge Powersports in 

Harrisonburg, with kickstands up at 11:00 a.m.  For additional information call Cathy 

Breeden (540) 421-3330. 

 

12)  Received a flyer about the Free Clinic which will be held July 9-10 at Luray High 

School (243 Bulldog Drive, Luray, VA 22835) sponsored by Remote Area Medical 

(RAM) and the Page Free Clinic.  Free dental, vision, and medical care will be 

provided.  Additional licensed dental, vision, and medical professionals are still 

needed.  For more information visit ramusa.org or call (865) 579-1530.  You can also 

email RAM’s Volunteer Manager Mary Brown at marybrown@ramusa.org.  

 

13) Authorized the hiring of Amos Thomas as a part-time Museum worker at $13.00 an 

hour effective June 11, 2022. 

 

14) Reviewed bids for paving The Railroad Museum/Welcome Center and accepted a bid 

from Pettit Paving & Excavating in the amount of $18,025.00. Payment will be from 

the ARPA funds already budgeted for The Railroad Museum/Welcome Center. 

 

15) Received an invitation to participate in the Stanley Homecoming Parade on July 2, 

2022 at 5 pm. Also, received information on the 55
th

 Annual Stanley Homecoming 

being held June 29 thru July 2, 2022. For more information, and a full list of events, 

look at the Town of Stanley Homecoming page on Facebook: 

www.facebook.com/StanleyHomecoming or call the Town of Stanley (540) 778-3454. 

 

16) Approved Juneteenth (Federal and State holiday) as a paid holiday for Town 

Employees. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

mailto:pageallianceforcommunityaction@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/StanleyHomecoming

